
 

4 January 2012           

 

City Council  

Committee Report 

 
 

To:  Mayor & Council 
 

Fr:  Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk 
 

Re:  Court Security Prisoner Transportation Program - Funding 
 

 
 

Recommendation: 
That Council give three readings to a by-law to authorize the execution of a three year 

agreement between Her Majesty the Queen in Right of Ontario as represented by the 
Minister of Community Safety and Correctional Services and the City of Kenora for 

funding in the total amount of $138,175.94 under the Court Security Prisoner 
Transportation Program. 

 

Background: 
Beginning in 2012 the Ontario government announced the upload of court security and 

prisoner transportations costs from municipalities over a seven year period, and this 
agreement for funding purposes applies to 2012, 2013 and 2014. 

 
Kenora’s agreement was recently received and signed off by the CAO, however it is 
recommended that a by-law be adopted by Council for this purpose. 
 

Budget: 
N/A 

 
Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
N/A 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 


